
 

Buffalo Park Board Minutes 

Thursday July 22nd, 2021  

 

 

Called to order at 6:45pm  

Present:  Mari, Becca, Tracie, and Jodi       Kayla Fallan as special guest / honorary possible member   

 

Motion to approve June minutes: Becca, seconded by Jodi, m/c.  

Motion to approve agenda & deviate from: Jodi, seconded by Tracie, m/c.  

 

FINANCES 

*June Hours for Ron, Rylee, and Kal – reviewed.  Motion to approve Jodi, seconded by Tracie, m/c.  

*2022 Budget – Mari will ask Harmony if she feels that we should move any money around, and move more into special 

projects.  Pending discussion board was good with approving as is, or moving more into special projects.   Motion to 

approve and submit final 2022 budget to Harmony Becca, seconded by Tracie, m/c.     

 

NEW BUSINESS / PROJECTS  

 

*Air Conditioner for Shack- Mari returned the 2nd ac unit, as it’s still not working as anticipated. We will look for a wall 

unit to install, insulation for ceiling and possibly walls, and plexiglass for windows.   All of this will probably cost the same 

as one portable ac unit, so no new motion for approved funds was made.   

*Produce Market -  We decided that since some vendors do have produce to sell, that we will start on Wednesday July 

28th, from 5pm – 7pm.   We will also bring it back into town, across from the BFM, as we didn’t feel that we got a lot of 

additional traffic from Hwy 38.  

*Art in the Park – 1st one is Tuesday July 27th.  So far we have 8 kids signed up.  Tracie will reach out to Roxy Kasowski 

about tie-dye t-shirts – looking at schedule – proposing same night as BFM Burger Night – Monday August 16th, from 7-

8pm.   Then looking at Marsha Kasowski with an adult painting project in September.  

*Pinwheel Project – We will start this August 1st.   Mari will count how many pinwheels we have, and we’ll decide on a 

number we want to start out with, and save a few for replacements.   We will also have a bucket up at the store so you 

can add your name and how many times you were “pinned” throughout the month, and we’ll do a drawing at the end 

for a prize.   

* Watering Flowers –  With Rylee leaving the end of August, we will look into another possibility of watering, and using a 

different sprayer, one that is more accessible to everyone, and any vehicle ready.   

*Horseshoe Park – Mari spoke to Kenny Ronning again, as she had heard that he wanted to save things from the 

Horseshoe Park, which were the metal stakes.   When we start on this project, we will save those for him and return 

them to him.   Becca made a motion to move forward with original plan, of turning that area into a family game place,   

IE: Cornhole games, lawn darts, etc, and taking down all 3 existing horseshoe pits.  Tracie seconded, m/c.    Jodi also 

made a motion to approve $190.00 per cornhole set, to have Brian Steckler make 3 sets for us, and purchasing cornhole 

bags, Becca seconded, m/c.   

*New Bases for West Field – Mari mentioned that Raider Rec brought to her attention that 3rd base on the west field 

was broken.  After discussion, Tracie made a motion to approve the purchase of all new bases for one field, and then we 

could keep the best ones, and have the others on hand as “extras.   Jodi seconded, m/c.     



 

THINGS TO KEEP IN MIND 

 

*Sept – Bingo in the Park again? – we spoke further on this, and decided that it was a fun thing to do with the 

community, and we’d like to do it again this year.  Mari will see what prizes we still have left from last year, and then 

we’ll decide next month on what else needs to be purchased and what dollar amount to be spent.   

*October Boo Baskets  

*December – Bell Ringing / other project – Snowflakes?  

 

COMPLETED PROJECTS 
 
*Easter Egg Baskets 
*May Day Baskets  (120 made for $59.34)  
*Purchased 6 Foldable / Portable Picnic Tables  (sold the 4 heavy wood ones for $120)  

*Cleaning up of the shack / shed / Buffalo at edge of town  - more flowers added  

*Shack – vents added to the outside and sheetrock added to the kitchen ceiling / wiring for ac unit 

*New water heater / new girls and boys bathroom lights – both repainted as well  

*Community Garage Sale (Shuffle – Saturday July 17th)  

 

PENDING / ONGOING PROJECTS  

 

*Yard of the Month – June’s winner was Ron Howitz.  We will have him provide us with 2-3 names of who he thinks 

should be July’s winner, and then we can vote from those.   

 

*The Message Board – should hopefully be going up soon.    

 

*Buffalo Banners on Main Street - with the help of Jim and Flint, we put 2 up on the utility poles as you come into town, 

and then 1 on the east side of town, down by Bev Jager’s corner.   Unfortunately, the 2 as you come into town are 

probably a little high, so we’ll look at lowering those.   We will also look into getting larger / longer ones for those poles, 

and then use the existing ones on the other flag poles.  We also spoke about getting additional banners for the other 

poles, so Mari will look into that and price those out and get some prices for making / welding some new brackets for 

them as well.  

 

*Splash Pad – Mari saw on Facebook, a kids DIY splash pad that would be fun to do for the Summer of 2022.  We could 

do it where the volleyball court/pit is currently.  It’s three 2x6x8 boards on each side and two 2x6x8 boards at the ends. 

Use small 1x6x2 boards to connect them together, a 20x30 tarp, bricks or rock to hold down the tarp on the outside, and 

then fill it with water, and pool toys… it’s about ankle deep for toddlers.    Jumparoo’s, slides, water tables, tunnels, etc…  

 

ANNOUNCEMENT  

- Next Park Board Meeting  - Wednesday August 18, 2021   

 

ADJOURNMENT   

Respectively submitted: Tracie Zaun  


